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Message from Mrs Keep

Dear Parents

As ever, school has been a hive of activity these past weeks with all manner 
of workshops, trips and activities taking place to support and enrich the 
curriculum. Last week, we celebrated World Book Day with a gentle but 
important emphasis on sustainability, something the children on the school 
council remind us regularly matters to them enormously. A large number of 
children (and staff!) clearly put effort into creating costumes using clothing 
they already had, and each child went shopping for a pre-loved book to bring 
home and enjoy. On top of this, while we are happy to encourage the children 
to keep going, I can confirm they have already exceeded their target of 10,000 
pages by quite some way. Please do submit sponsorship monies for Read for 
Good (see right for details).

In the prep school, the children enjoyed an Art Day last week with workshops 
led by a number of local artists on the theme of surrealism. This was part of the 
school’s Able, Gifted & Talented programme – a reminder that AGT in school 
reaches far beyond academia, and is there for every child to access. Inside 
this newsletter are examples of the children’s work, and a great deal more has 
been put on the VLE. If you haven’t yet done so, please do encourage your 
child to look through this with you. A Pre-Prep Art Day is already in the diary 
for next term.

This week, the inter-House debating competition drew to a close with 
impressive debating and public speaking skills on show from the Blundells 
and Youngs teams, who had previously each narrowly beaten Lavies and 
Stewarts to reach the final. The quality of debate was excellent, and the judges 
concluded that Youngs had been most persuasive in their arguments that 
school uniform should not be banned. Their words about equality resonated 
in particular as they won the debate on International Women’s Day, which was 
later celebrated through co-ed football workshops with visiting professional 
footballers from both the men’s and women’s games.

The arts are, of course, essential in life. Artistic pursuits fuel the imagination, 
which in turn fuels creativity. Through the creative arts, our pupils develop a 
creative mindset when problem-solving and learning beyond that which is 
taught. Working with others in their interpretation of a creative task, be that 
art, dance, drama or music, develops the children’s communication and team-
working skills.

Next week, we have all manner of performances to look forward to. The week 
will begin with a poetry showcase, an informal evening designed to reflect 
the recent focus on poetry in the English department. The cast of Matilda 
begin rehearsing at the Lancing College theatre this weekend ahead of their 
performances to a full house in the week, and the Pre-Prep children are 
putting the finishing touches to their Mothers’ Day tea and celebration.

Suffice to say, with all this going on, the children will inevitably find themselves 
tired. Whatever their age, I would encourage a few early nights to see us 
through to the end of term!

Notices are on Page 12

www.lancingprephove.co.uk           @LancingPrepHove    Follow us on         LancingPrepHove

LPH Fundraising Appeal
Please click the image above 

to access our 
Just Giving page

Well done to Theo in Year 1 
and his little sister who baked 
delicious cookies, crispy cakes 
and helped make sourdough 
bread to sell on their street 
stall to raise funds for our 
Earthquake Appeal. It’s not too 
late for families to contribute 
via the link below.

Read for Good
To pay sponsorship 

 by BACS:

Account Name: 
Read for Good

Sort Code: 
08-90-41

Account Number: 
6566 7174

Please state Lancing Prep 
Hove as payment reference

 
Please email 

reading@readforgood.org 
with details of the date and 

amount paid

http://www.lancingprephove.co.uk
https://bit.ly/lphearthquakeappeal
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Pre-Prep News

Pre-School
The Pre School children have been reading the story of The Little Red Hen, as part of their farm topic. 
After learning about how the other characters in the story didn’t help The Little Red Hen make her bread, 
she decided to ask the children to help her. They were all very willing to do so! Plus, they did well to 
remember the main ingredient, flour, and the process of making the flour. After preparing the dough, they 
left it to prove and then to be baked. 

The children are hoping that The Little Red Hen will see how helpful they’ve been and that they get to eat 
some of the bread for snack!
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Pre-Prep News

Reception
The children were very excited to go by minibus up to Lancing College for their swimming lessons this 
term.

They listened very carefully to their swim instructors and enjoyed their time in the Lancing College pool. 
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Pre-Prep News

Year 1 
The children had the first class experience on their flight to Kenya. Passport checks complete, the 
children enjoyed their safety video and infight refreshments. Once they arrived at their destination, the 
children performed Jambo Bwana, a Swahili song they learnt in just one afternoon. The children have 
been learning the art of weaving and are practising to make their own woven basket!

In Maths we have been measuring length and height; the children have thoroughly enjoyed working 
practically and collaboratively.
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Pre-Prep News

Year 2
The children have been fully embracing their India topic this month. Some of the highlights so far include 
a Bollywood dance session where the children learnt how to move in a traditional way and our block 
printing art sessions where the children created stencils out of potatoes and designed their own prints. 

We have also sampled lots of different Indian foods and flavours during a tasting afternoon. Lychees 
were very popular and some of the children were brave enough to try the spicy chilli. We also have been 
fortunate enough to visit the College for a flavour bursting Indian feast where the children tried some of 
India’s more traditional dishes. 
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World Book Day - Photo Gallery

Prep News



Page 7

Prep News

Able, Gifted and Talented - Art Day - Surrealist Experience
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Prep News

Matilda Junior
Children in Years 6 to 8 have been busy learning lines, songs and dance routines at school for our 
forthcoming production of Matilda Junior. Miss Trunchball is suitably terrifying! Rehearsals now move to 
the Lancing College theatre for two evening performances to parents and families.
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International Women’s Day - Co-ed Football Training

We welcomed three football professionals to LPH on International Women’s Day - two from Brighton & 
Hove Albion’s team currently in impressive form and in a great position in the Premier League along with 
Tara Barratt from Lewes Football Club Women. Lewes is commendable in offering equal pay to its male 
and female professional players! We also had two older helpers from a local secondary school. 

The children all had a super time, albeit somewhat muddy in the best LPH tradition, and thoroughly 
enjoyed the drills and exercises under the watchful eyes of our visitors!
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Sport Photo Gallery

U13 Footballers

IWD Football Day

Cross Country squad @ Handcross Park

Cross Country squad @ Handcross Park Cross Country squad @ Handcross Park

IWD Football Day
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Sports News

Co-ed Rugby Results
Wednesday 22 February W/D/L

U13 XIII v St Christopher’s L

U12 XII v St Christopher’s L

U11A v St Christopher’s W

U11B v St Christopher’s L

U10A v St Christopher’s L

U10B v St Christopher’s W

Thursday 23 February

U9A v St Christopher’s W

U9B v St Christopher’s W

U8A v St Christopher’s L

U8B v St Christopher’s L

Wednesday 1 March

U13 XIII v Brighton College L

U12 XII v Brighton College (Plate) W

U11A v Brighton College L

U11B v Brighton College L

U10A v Brighton College L

U10B v Brighton College W

Thursday 2 March

U9A v Brighton College D

U9B v Brighton College D

U8A v Brighton College D

U8B v Brighton College D

Wednesday 8 March

U11A v Windlesham School W

U11B v Windlesham School W

Handcross Park Co-ed Cross Country 
Results
U13 Boys 1st

U13 Girls 3rd

U11 Boys 1st

U11 Girls 2nd & 4th

U9 Boys 3rd

 

Co-ed  Netball  Results

Wednesday 22 February W/D/L

1st VII v Lancing College Tournament

2nd VII v Brambletye W

Colts A v Lancing College Tournament

Colts B v Brambletye W

Colts C v Brambletye W

Thursday 23 February

U8 v Brighton College D

U9 v Brighton College D

Thursday 2 March

U8 v Copthorne D

U9 v St Christopher’s D

Wednesday 8 March

1st VII v LPW W

2nd VII v LPW W

Co-ed  Football Results

Wednesday 1 March

1st XI v Bede’s W

2nd XI v Bede’s L

Colts A v Bede’s L

Colts B v Bede’s L

Colts C v Bede’s L



Page 12

Notice Board

Red Nose Day - Friday 17 March

For pupils attending school - £1 donation to wear 
own clothes to LPH.

OFSTED 

REGISTERED   

“THIS CLUB IS 

CONSISTENTLY 

BRILLIANT”

“LOTS OF OLD-
FASHIONED GET 

DIRTY PLAY!”

EASTER HOLIDAY CLUBS
LANCING COLLEGE PREP (HOVE)

MONDAY 3RD APRIL 
EASTER NERF: THE BUNNYNATOR & KIDS VS INSTRUCTORS

TUESDAY 4TH APRIL 
NEW – SUPER MARIO DAY: YOSHI EGGS & BOWSERS FURY

WEDNESDAY 5TH APRIL 
HOT CROSS BUNS, ARMPIT FUDGE & MARSHMALLOWS

THURSDAY 6TH APRIL 
THE BIG WILD EGG DAY

TUESDAY 11TH APRIL 
EASTER NERF: THE BUNNYNATOR & KIDS VS INSTRUCTORS

WEDNESDAY 12THTH APRIL 
NEW – SUPER MARIO DAY: YOSHI EGGS & BOWSERS FURY

THURSDAY 13TH APRIL 
HOT CROSS BUNS, ARMPIT FUDGE & MARSHMALLOWS

FRIDAY 14TH APRIL 
THE BIG WILD EGG DAY

FOR EARLY PRIVATE SCHOOL DATES WE HAVE 1 ADDITIONAL WEEK AT HOVE PARK - VISIT OUR WEBSITE FOR DETAILS

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Thank you so much for your 

donations towards our 

Book Swap 
 

The children were spoilt for choice 
and enjoyed choosing from a 

fantastic range of books. 
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D A N C E  A N D  P E R F O R M A N C E  W O R K S H O P S

D I S N E Y  W O R K S H O P S  ( S I N G I N G ,  D A N C E ,  D R A M A )

M U S I C  V I D E O  W O R K S H O P  

A L L  A G E S

L O C A T I O N :  S T E Y N I N G  L E I S U R E  C E N T R E   

EASTER
WORKSHOPS

All dates/times/prices and bookings can be found on
our website: 

www.cc-dance.co.uk
info@cc-dance.co.uk 
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